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VETO MESSAGE - No. 249
TO THE SENATE:
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill:
Senate Bill Number 1555, entitled:

"AN ACT establishing a moratorium on the department of environmental
conservation's plan to declare mute swans a "prohibited invasive
species"; and providing for the repeal of such provisions upon
expiration thereof"

NOT APPROVED

This bill would require that, before adopting any mute swan management
plan, the Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) hold at least
two public hearings in areas with mute swan populations, and include a
public comment period of at least 45 days following the last public
hearing. The bill would also require that any management plan, at a
minimum, give priority for non-lethal management techniques.

I vetoed similar legislation last year because it was duplicative of
efforts that DEC has already undertaken regarding its mute swan manage-
ment plan. The circumstances that necessitated my disapproval have not
changed. DEC has already announced that it would revise its proposed
plan to acknowledge regional differences, potential impacts, and desired
population goals for each region of New York, as well as to emphasize
the use of non-lethal methods to reduce the population. DEC also met
with dozens of stakeholder groups to discuss revisions to the plan. In
March 2015, DEC published a revised draft plan for a 45-day public
comment period, which addressed the concerns raised by the public. DEC
has received over 8,000 public comments on the plan and 1is currently
undertaking a rigorous review of those comments. For these reasons,
additional public hearings and another comment period are unnecessary
and I am therefore vetoing this bill.

The bill is disapproved. (signed) ANDREW M. CUOMO
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